

SOUTHPORT GUN CLUB, Inc.

Monthly Meeting
March 12th, 2024

Attendance:

- Ken Normandy, Bill Means, Steve Close, Steve Thurmond, Jon Speck, Beau Bosovich
- 14 persons, 13 regular members, 1 guest present.
- Brain absent to due last minute family issues

Opening – Brian Boehm:

- Ken Normandy called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM with the Pledge of Allegiance.
- Introduction of Officers

Secretary's Report – Steve Thurmond

- February minutes read and approved with no changes.

Treasurer's Report – Bill Means:

- | | March | February | change |
|------------------------|-------------------|-------------------|------------|
| • Total Cash/holding: | \$39,310.39 | \$38,833.35 | \$477.04 |
| • Income to date: | \$4,096.06 | \$2732.81 | \$1,363.25 |
| • Expenses to date: | -\$5243.50 | -\$4357.29 | \$556.21 |
| • Behind for the year: | -\$1147.44 | -\$1624.48 | \$477.04 |
- Details of the treasures report is available from Bill if anyone want to see details.

Membership Report –Steve Close:

- Currently we have 66 regular members and 10 seniors for a total of 76.
- Collected \$1765 in dues.
- 8 dues reminders were sent out.
- Several notices went out with incorrect monthly dues rate, so members will be credited for number of full months covered by the amount paid and Steve Close will issue a refund for the remaining amount.
- Work credits applied in November: (amount not provided)
 - None reported or turned in.
- 0 first readings
 -
- 2 second readings.
 - Andrew Lueck, database administrator, shoots bullseye, sponsored by Jason Ruch was approved.
 - George Fastenau was not present.

Rifle Team – Steve Thurmond:

- Thursday night continues with 13 of 15 weeks completed, scheduled to complete March 21st, but practices will continue.

- The 4 NRA Indoor Smallbore Rifle sectional matches were March 2nd and 3rd at Southport.
 - Match ran by Jon Speck, with assistance from Shaun Walrath, Beau Bosovich, Don Michalek, and Steve Thurmond. Jon, still needs to total volunteer hours and report to board.
 - Total participants for all 4 matches with 18 individuals participating.
 - After expenses of NRA fees and replacing Orion targets the match netted \$624.50 cash that was given to Treasurer at March meeting.
- National Air Rifle Postal League completed with member from Southport making a team.

Pistol League – Bill Means:

- Nothing new to report other than the spring 2-gun league is under way. Several new shooters are struggling, so would more experienced shooters try to assist.

Webmaster – Jon Speck:

- Calendar on website has been updated.
- Need to coordinate with webmaster in advance to post range closings for matches and maintenance.
- Old web site is still operational and being updated. Jon hopes to have new web site up and running withing a few weeks.

Rental Property – Tony Del Frate:

- Tony not able to attend but communicated to board members.
- No issues reported and property is occupied with a renter.

Match Director – Dora Potekin:

- Dora was not present, but communicated to Board.
- Dora mailed the check to treasurer for proceeds from Pistol sectional match, of 755.00 with a total of 19 participants.
 - Mailed all documents to the NRA and Dora needs to get medals mailed to the winners.
- Nothing planned until October
- Next Year (2025) Southport will be hosting the State Indoor Pistol championships.

Hunter Education – Beau Bosovich:

- Beau was present
- NO response from the DNR on the rifle used for hunter safety class that went missing.
- Fall hunter safety classes proposed for the first and last weekends in October., Beau needs to communicate dates to Webmaster so calendar is updated.

Maintenance – Jim Conti:

- Jim was not present.
- Jim will be getting quotes to replace north windows with glass blocks.

Old Business:

- Trash and recycling need to be put out in front of rental property every Tuesday (recycling is every other Tuesday). Then put back by front door of the range once emptied.

- Painting the floor in the women's rest room may get done by Brian prior to leagues ending if he has time.

New Business:

- Software was updated to the key entry system, adding new functions.
- Old safe in storage area will not be sold! Lock mechanism will be cleaned and safe will be used to store club records currently in treasurer's basement.
- Hot water heater not working, Ken will check to see if wrong switch was turned off in Ladies washroom.
- Thermostat batteries and furnace filters changed, thanks Ken.
- Need more guest form printed.
- Portable dehumidifier does not work and should be replaced, asked to get quote and submit to the board.
- Talked about adding central air conditioning to the office area. Will ask Jim Conti to get quote for board to consider.
 - Further discussion recommended get quote but to hold off on any further action to be done because of cost and lack of use of building in summer.
- **Current or Open Projects**
 - Need to replace the plywood covering the floor lights.
 - Jon Speck plans to replace these in the spring after leagues are done.
 - Get quotes for glass blocks to replace north wall single pane windows. Not to consider putting in window box dehumidifier because of security reasons.
 - Furnace filters and batteries for thermostats changed.

Announcement:

- Thank you to Ken Normand for work of the furnaces.
- Thank you to Shaun Walrath for excellent cleanup work.
- Thank you to Paul Bauman donation of key fobs.
- Any volunteer hours, please pass them on to club president.
 - Please be specific on what work was done when submitting work hours.

Adjourn Meeting:

- Ken Normandy adjourned the meeting 7:35PM

Respectfully submitted:

Steve Thurmond